
 

 

 

 

Message from Shelley Gautier 
 

All our summer programs have been in full force this season. 
We have created opportunities for people with disabilities to 
get out of their homes and be active. To help us be 
successful, we have a great team of Canada Summer Jobs 
Students, Division Leaders, our President Alan Greer, and 
many more volunteers donating hundreds of hours.  
 
We have organized positions for students with disabilities 
who have not had the opportunity to find work in the past. 
Many are excited about getting involved with the Foundation. 
It is nice to see so many out and being active delivering and 
participating in our programs. 
 

Our newsletter speaks of our recreational opportunities and where they are available. If 
you want to help deliver or participate, please let us know! 
 
Enjoy, get out of your homes and be active! 
 
Shelley Gautier, BA (HPE), BSc (PT) 
World Champion, Canadian Para-cycling Team 
Http://Shelleygautier.wordpress.com 
Skype: Shelleygautier  
Ph: 416-577-1393 
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Programs and Chapters 
ALL IN FULL ACTION 

 

Niagara Falls, ON 
Hand Cycling 
 
With our mobile trailer, the Niagara Falls chapter 

provides hand cycling every Thursday at Kingsbridge 

Park, located within a five-minute car ride from 

Niagara Falls in one of the most popular tourist areas 

in Southern Ontario. On our bike ride, we go over the 

Welland River via a short bridge and continue along a 

path adjacent to the Niagara Parkway and the Niagara 

River. This ride provides a flat surface to ride on, 

along with beautiful views and interesting sites along 

the way including the Battle of Chippawa Memorial 

and small inns and restaurants. Though we stick to 

this route, it can be made shorter or longer 

depending on the distance participants want to ride 

that day.   

 

 
 

St. Catharines, ON 

Hand Cycling 
 
Starting at the beginning of July, our St. Catharines 

chapter rides have been leaving from Allanburg 

Community Centre where we ride on the Welland 

Canals Trail, which is a part of the 140-km long 

Niagara Circle Route. Our ride route varies each week 

depending on what the participants are up for; we 

have ridden northward towards Thorold, southward 

towards Welland, and have also had the opportunity to 

be the very first customers on the Port Robinson Ferry 

to use the accessible ramp! Join us and enjoy a 

scenic ride along the famous Welland Canal! 

 

  

  

Where: Kingsbridge Park 
7870 Niagara Pkwy, Niagara Falls, ON 
When: Thursdays 3:00-6:00pm 
Contact: Holly Dapp 
Email: hdapp@hotmail.ca 
 

 

Where: Allanburg Community Centre 
1560 Falls St, Allanburg, ON 
When: Tuesdays 3:00-6:00pm 
Contact: Peggy Humber 
Email: humnberd@gmail.com 

 



 

 

 

Ottawa, ON 
Hand Cycling and Tandem Cycling 
 
Our Ottawa program has been very 

successful since our program began at the 

beginning of July. Each Monday we 

convene at the Aviation and Space 

museum, and our group enjoys the 

beautiful paths that stretch over 100 

kilometers throughout the capital region. 

We are looking to get more use out of our 

tandem cycles and love to have more 

participants with visual impairments, or 

minimal lower extremity disabilities using 

our tandem cycles. If you are looking to 

enjoy the outdoors and share some 

laughs with some new friends, please join 

us on Monday nights! 

 

 

 

Brantford, ON 

Tandem Cycling 
 
The Brantford tandem cycling program 

takes place on Tuesdays and Thursdays 

from 6:30-9:00pm at the W. Ross 

MacDonald School. Our sighted pilots 

guide riders with visual impairments and 

other physical disabilities through trails 

along the Grand River. We have an 

extremely friendly group of riders who  

ensure that our rides are always fun! 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
Where: W. Ross MacDonald School 
350 Brant Ave, Brantford, ON 
When: Tuesdays and Thursdays 6:30-9:00pm 
Contact: Serena Naylor 
Email: 15syyn@queensu.ca 

 

Where: Canada Aviation and Space Museum 
11 Aviation Pkwy, Ottawa, ON 
When: Mondays 6:00-7:00pm 
Contact: Josh Davies 
Email: davies-joshua@outlook.com 

 



 

 

 

 

Hamilton, ON 
Hand Cycling and Tandem Cycling 

 
Our participants and volunteer 

activity buddies are always eager 

to enjoy the picturesque beauty 

along the Waterfront Trail at Pier 

8. This summer, we have added a 

third session each week to 

encourage people with disabilities 

to get active with us in the 

mornings and evenings.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kitchener, ON 
Hand Cycling and Tandem 
Cycling 
 
What better way to spend your 

Saturday morning than to ride 

along Victoria Park while enjoying 

a fantastic view of flower beds, a 

gorgeous lake, and beautiful trees. 

Our hand cycling and tandem 

cycling is an incredible opportunity 

to encourage people with 

disabilities to enjoy being outdoors 

and get physically fit while making 

new friends. We are always 

looking for new members. Join us 

and be part of the fun!  

 

Where: Victoria Park 
7 Devon St, Kitchener, ON 

When: Saturdays 9:00am-12:00 pm 

Contact: Janelle Jamieson 

Email: jl.jamieson90@hotmail.com 

 
 

Where: Pier 8  
47 Discovery Dr, Hamilton, ON 
When: Sundays 10:00am-12:30pm 

Mondays & Thursdays 5:30-8:00pm 
Contact: Julian Baird 
Email: julian.baird@live.ca 

 
 



 

 

Whitby, ON 
Boccia, Para-Sailing, Tandem Cycling 
 
With so many activities happening in our Whitby Chapter, 

joining us is bound to make your summer nothing but 

amazing. Every Sunday, our eager participants and 

volunteers head to the Abilities Centre for a friendly game of 

boccia. It is always fun and exciting as high spirited 

individuals team up in a Red versus Blue competition.  This 

summer, we also started a tandem cycling program at 

WindReach Farm on a 2.5 km wheelchair accessible forest 

trail. Since the program took off, members with vision loss 

and physical disability have participated and enjoyed the 

program. Whitby Chapter also provides recreational sailing 

on Lake Ontario utilizing specially adapted boats.  What 

better way to benefit 

from the summer 

than to be out on the 

water enjoying wind 

and waves? 

 
 

 
 

Boccia 
Where: Abilities Center 
55 Gordon St. Whitby, ON 

When: Sundays 1:30-3:00pm 
Contact: Rick Watters 

Email: rick@enable.ca 

 
Tandem Cycling 

Where: WindReach Farm 
312 Town Line Rd, Ashburn, ON 
Contact: Monica Sze 
Email: mszehammer@gmail.com 
 

 

 

Sailing 
Where: Whitby Harbor 
Contact: Rick Watters 

Email: rick@enableinc.ca 

 
 
 
 
 

 

2017 Summer Students 
Summer students play an integral role in every department at the Shelley Gautier Para-Sport 

Foundation. We recognize student's unique skills, interests, and educational backgrounds and allow 

them to utilize those skills and take on leadership positions in all our major departments.  

 

This summer, we have students in Public Relations, Kinesiology, Journalism, Media, Recreational 

Therapy, Web Design, and more. In their many roles as members of our Operations, IT, Finance, or 

Marketing departments, these students have achieved fantastic results such as the restructuring of 

our website, planning and facilitating MP events, program participation, internal and external 

communications, recruiting of volunteers and participants, and lots more.  

 

We are proud of the growth and professional developments of these students and are thankful that 

they became a part of our organization to provide fun and quality services to people with disabilities 

through sport. As they continue their careers in September, we wish them good luck and success in 

all their future endeavors.  

 



 

 

 
 
 

Member of Parliament joins  

Ottawa Chapter for a Fun Day of Cycling 
 
On Monday, July 10th, Mona Fortier, Member of Parliament for Ottawa-Vanier, joined our 

Ottawa chapter for their weekly Monday evening ride. With the sun still shining and members’ 

spirits high, their smiles beamed as they waited to enjoy their workout.  

 
Fortier met and conversed with each of the attending members just before volunteering to ride 
tandem with one of the participants. Being a cyclist herself, she said she loved the experience.  

 
Our very own Josh Davies, Head of Operations, gave a small speech at the beginning of the 
ride. He thanked Fortier by saying, “We welcome you here today to say thanks for your support 
in allowing us to carry on our hand cycling and tandem cycling programs here in Ottawa.” 
 
At the Shelley Gautier Para-Sport Foundation, it has become a tradition to show our gratitude to 
our local MPs by inviting them to a ride and dedicating it to them as a thank you for all they do 
for us. Not only do they show physical support by coming out to these rides, but they also show 
support through the grants they provide through the Canada Summer Jobs Program.  
 
With these grants, the foundation is able to hire students to run our para-sport programs over 
the summer and gain valuable work experience in their field. 
 
Fortier said that she had such a positive experience with the Ottawa chapter that she would 
attempt to come back as a volunteer. 

 

2017 Summer Highlight 

 



 

 

   Using Tandems for More 

 

Member Stories 

 

 
 

Richard Tigchelaar 
 
Richard Tigchelaar joined us a few weeks ago. He 

has always been an active individual and was a 

real go-getter. At his first program session, he 

tried out not only the hand cycle, but also the 

tandem cycle, showcasing his strength with 

activity buddy Blaine Betzold.  

Richard has a lot to say about his experience and 

was very thankful to his physiotherapist for 

introducing him to the SGPSF. “I like getting out of 

my natural routines...and I like the volunteers, it’s 

so nice it’s like a little community here”.  

Richard is not the type of person to give up easily. 

After he lost his leg to a bone infection, he was 

not going to let that slow him down on achieving 

his goals and he wants others to do the same. 

 

 

 

 

Melissa Marshall 
 
Our long-time member, Melissa Marshall has also found 
great use for our tandem bikes. Having cerebral palsy, 
Melissa never fails to mention to us about her 
appreciation of the program. Melissa found out about 
our programs though The Ontario Federation for 
Cerebral Palsy.  

When we asked Melissa what her favourite parts of 
participating in the Foundation rides are she said, 
“Meeting people and having the opportunity to ride a 
bike that I wouldn’t otherwise have...I wouldn’t be able to 
ride a two-wheeler on my own because I don’t have the 
balance and I have low vision, so being able to do that 
with a partner, it’s amazing.”  

Melissa also spoke of her growing confidence levels in 
riding. And she mentioned that her strength also comes 
from the assurance of the volunteers and staff and their 
encouragement helps her get stronger every time she 
rides. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Nathan Taylor 
Nathan is one of the youngest members of our Brantford Tandem Cycling Program, and 

in addition to participating in our recreational cycling group, Nathan also cycles 

competitively at provincial and national levels. Although Nathan is a competitive cyclist, 

he appreciates the casual and easy going nature of this program and the social aspects 

of cycling as a group.  

“This program is great because it’s not competitive, it’s relaxed, and people from 

different levels can join. It is a great way for individuals who are blind or visually impaired 

and can't go around in the community on their own to experience Brantford safely.  

This program opens a lot of opportunities that would otherwise be very tricky. Obviously, 

anyone can buy their own tandem and ride with family or friends. But this is also a big 

social group and an excellent way to keep in shape and keep active. The frequency of the 

program is also great; it’s not too much or too little, it’s very consistent.”    

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Announcing Our New 

Partnership with Canadian 

National Institute for the 

Blind! 
 

On April 20th, The Shelley Gautier Para-Sport 
Foundation discussed with Ruth Millard, the 
program lead for culture, peer support, and 
recreation for the Canadian National Institute for 
the Blind, the possibilities of a partnership and 
decided that we would have great success working 
together.  
 

She speaks very highly of our organization and 
looks forward to our future relationship. “The 
[SGPSF] is really offering people with vision loss 
the opportunity to actually be involved with 
recreation and leisure. I hope that you will help us 
get people with vision loss who are less physically 
active more physically active and able to participate 
in something that may never have thought they 
could.”  
 

Our goal at the SGPSF is to make physical activity 
and healthy lifestyles accessible for all. CNIB 
believes in this as well and wants to help us 
succeed in our message of inclusion. We plan on 
working with CNIB to gain more participants in our 
programs and to help them provide additional 
support to our existing participants.  
 

Millard got on board with us when she attended 
one of our programs in Kitchener and had a 
fantastic time. She said the group was very 
welcoming and positive, making her want to 
contribute to the success of our program.  
 

We look forward to displaying our partnership with 
CNIB on the SGPSF website this month! 
 

 

Partnerships   
 

 

Follow The Shelley Gautier Para-Sport 
Foundation on social media to be kept up to 
date on daily news and updates about our 
programs.  
 
Connect with us to support our belief in 
creating healthy and active lifestyles through 
adaptive physical activities for people with 
disabilities. We look forward to hearing from 
you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Social Media Highlight 
 

Other Partners and 

Supporters 
¶ WindReach Farm 
¶ KW AccessAbility 
¶ Club Italia Banquet & Conference Centre 
¶ Allanburg Community Centre 
¶ W. Ross MacDonald School 
¶ Fitness Dynamics 

https://www.facebook.com/TheShelleyGautierP
araSportFoundation/ 
 

https://twitter.com/sgparasport 
 

http://www.sgpsf.ca/ 

 
https://plus.google.com/u/0/1140286722341134
92328 
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https://plus.google.com/u/0/114028672234113492328


 

 

About our Foundation 
 

The Shelley Gautier Para-Sport Foundation is inspired by Ms. Shelley Gautier, a world-class 
Canadian para-cyclist who, despite being hemiplegic due to a biking accident, has continued to 
thrive and dominate in para-sports. Shelley has shared her passion for sports by creating this 
not-for-profit organization that encourages people with disabilities to turn their passion into 
action. The Shelley Gautier Para-Sport Foundation delivers quality programs right at the 
communities where people with disabilities live and play.  The foundation currently has chapters 
operating in Hamilton, Niagara Falls, Brantford, Ottawa, Kitchener, St. Catharines, and Whitby.  

 
How can you make a difference? 

We’re always welcoming new participants with disabilities as well as volunteers to deliver free 
recreational activities. Sign up today and start participating. Visit our website at www.sgpsf.ca 
to find out about the many ways that you can make a difference to your life and the lives of 
others. The foundation relies on the generosity of sponsors and donors for funding to remove 
financial barriers that will otherwise prevent many people from participation. 
 
As a charitable foundation, we are continually fundraising to deliver free programming for our 
participants. We believe in removing ALL barriers, including the socio-economic issues that often 
stand in the way of people who do not have the financial means to participate were it not for the 
generosity of others, like you.  Please consider contributing to this great cause that inspires 
people to turn their passion into action. 
http://www.sgpsf.ca/donations.html#Donate 

 

Thank you!!! 
The success of programs and every operation at the Shelley Gautier Para-Sport Foundation is 

made possible by the numerous hands that support us in many ways. To all our volunteers, staff, 

donors, members and even those we forgot to mention, we appreciate your contribution, and we 

want to say thank you for supporting our mission and vision as we grow.  

  

The Shelley Gautier Para-Sport Foundation 
701 King Street West, Unit 507 Toronto, ON, M5V 2W7 

 
Alan Greer - President 

Telephone:  647-763- 0801 

E-Mail:   alangreer@sgpsf.ca 
Website:  www.sgpsf.ca 

 

Charity registration number: 81913 4180 RR0001 
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